
May 18,2000 

Mr. Thorn DiCaprio 
Clemett and Companv 
2020 Lemoyne Street 
Syracuse, New York 1 32 1 1 

Re: Review of Work Plan 
Remediation System 1 nstallation - Altmar hlini Mart 

File: 639.002 

Dear Mr. DiCaprio: 

We have reviewed the work plan prepared for installation of the high vacuum extractiorl system 
at the ,4ltrnar Alaskan Oil site. We note that this site is subject to the Voluntary Cleanup 
Agreement (VCA) requirements. The following comments are offered in relation to the work 
plan: 

The selected radius of influence is based on the pilot test data results. Due to the short 
period utilized for pilot testing, this radius of influence may be conservative (i-e., smal Ier 
than actual) at the tested flow rate. 

The vacuum and flaw rates established in the installed system are likely tn be lower tllan 
hat established during the pilot test, based on the equipment selected. Therefore. the 
radius of influence of the installed system is likely to be smaller than predicted during the 
pilot test. Since the pilot test data is col~servative, the selected radius of influence is 
likely to be appropriate for the systeni described. 

Based on the selected radius of influence, the selected well pattern appears appropriate. 

Site soils are described as fine sand and silt. We assume that sand pack size will: be 
selected to minimize intrusion of fines through the 20-slot screens. 

Well drop tube sizing and lateral sizing should be based on maintaining a 3,000 standard 
feettmin velocity in the pipes. Thls has been identified as maximizing fluid lift in high 
vacuum systems. 

Does the system have provisions to handle the removal of free product (LNAPL) if 
encountered? 
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Although not explicitly described in the work plan, we have assumed that during start-up, 
the frequency of water replacement in the vapor diffuser will he established, so as to 
minimize the concentration of VOCs in the vapor dif iser  air discharge. As discussed, it 
is our understanding that this process will be controlled by timers. 

We recommend confirmation of air discharge concentrations measured by field PTD, by 
lahoratorq. lvlalysis for Benzene. 

U!t= have assumed that final stack height selection andlor vapor phase carbon sizing will 
he based on actual measured air discharge concentrations. 

As discussed, we have assumed that water stream samples will be collected from carbon 
drum influent, intermediate, and effluent locations. When pass-through is observed in the 
primary carbon filter drums. then they will be removed for regeneration, the secondary 
carbon drum switched to become the primary carbon drum, and a new carbon drum 
installed as the secondary (polishing drum). 

To prevent fluid flow rate limitations, we recommend that the system allows space and 
connections for a parallel carbon drum train, should flow rates approach the 1 0 gpm 
limitation of standard drum systems. 

Upon consideration of our comments, and approval of the work plan by DEC, please contact us 
to schedule dates for instal la ti or^ of the system. I t  is our understanding that an inspector will be 
required during system installation and start-up to meet the VCA requirements. Please contact us 
to discuss any concerns. 

Very truly yours. 

BARTON & LOGUIDICE, P.C. 

Scott D. Nostrand, P.E. 
Managing Engineer 

SDNhlg 
cc: Scott Blake, Alaskan Oil Inc. 

Rich Neugebauer, Alaskan Oil Inc. 
Harry Warner. NYSDEC Region 7 










































